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Ken
Text Box
City of Aurora Planning and Zoning Division                                                                         Ken Van Kley
attn: Dan Feltman                                                                                                                  Wayside Cross Ministries
1 South Broadway, 2nd Floor                                                                                                 215 E. New York St.
Aurora, IL 60507                                                                                                                    Aurora, IL  60505
                                                                                                                                               phone 630-746-2822

Good afternoon;
Tracy Vacek had told me that one of the "missing items" in our past submittals was a description of what we were trying to accomplish.  I attached two PDF's, and the right one shows the architect's rendering of 
the connecting link between our "new" building (initial occupancy July 2015) and our chapel.  This rendering is looking South, from the New York St sidewalk.  The link would facilitate people traveling from the dining room of the new building to the chapel, which happens every day.  The current path to the chapel requires the guys (up to 110 men) walking around the new building, up the city sidewalk, to the chapel.  

Another requirement was put on us by the COA fire marshal, who wanted a second egress route out of the chapel.  There is currently the north door, off the New York St sidewalk, and a second door which goes up a flight of stairs into the store.  That second egress is unacceptable because it is not ADA compliant (up a flight of stairs), and is locked after store hours for security.  This makes the connecting link the secondary fire exit from the chapel.   This egress route is shown on the "code plan" on the below left.  The connecting link is designed to be an ADA compliant egress route from the chapel  This is plan view, with North in the up direction.  

The new building (215 E. New York) occupancy won't change with this addition.   We have up to 95 residents, with an additional 15 resident staff.   The old building (219 E. New York) has the same usage as before with the chapel and maintenance area on the ground floor, the store on the 2nd floor, and offices on the 3rd floor.

Please give me a call if there is anything else that you need to get this approved.

Best wishes;
Ken Van Kley
Owner's Representative
Wayside Cross Ministries
Phone 630-746-2822
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LOT 1 IN Wayside Cross Ministries Subdivision of part of lots 1,2,9,10,11and 

12 in block 7 of the Original Town of Aurora, on the East side of the Fox 

River in he East half of the Southwest Quarter of Section 22, township38 

North, Range 8 East of the third Principal Meridian in the City of Aurora, 

Kane County, Illinois. Also in the Original Town of Aurora, om the East side 

of the Fox River in the East Half of the Southwest Quarter of Section 22, 

Township 38 North, Range 8 East of the Third Principal Meridian except the 

Northwesterly 40.00 feet of aforementioned Lot 1 ( as measured along the 

Northeasterly and Southeasterly line thereof. 

 




